## Northern Virginia Sail and Power Squadron

## Minutes of the 9 September, 2020 General Membership Meeting Via Zoom

## **Bridge Officers:**

Commander Patrick Sowers,

Executive Officer: Lt/C Charles Hurley, JN, absent Education Officer: Lt/C Dean Markussen, AP, absent

Secretary:

Lt/C Evelyn Alls, P

Treasurer:

Fred Zugay, JN\*

\*Absent, filed report by email

## Members at Large logged in:

P/C Alan Hart, AP
P/Lt/C Cathleen Sheffield, AP
P/C Richard Unis, JN
Lt Walt Lazear, AP
Lt Denise Robinson

Members Thomas Ahern and Joan Burg s, were welcomed to the meeting.

Commander Sowers shared videos of boats at Haulover Inlet.

P/C Rich Unis displayed a new fire extinguisher safety release.

Treasury, Lt/C Fred Zugay has received approval from P/C Dick Durgin to pay for a new computer to be used by the assistant editor of <u>Tars & Terns</u> from the squadron Flower Power Fund. Fred reported he has sold his boat. The bank balances are: Savings=\$2,260.21 and checking=\$2,617.90. Fred has agreed to retain the Treasurer's job for the coming squadron year.

P/C Rich Unis reported 55 VSCs conducted by NVSPS VSEs.

FYC canceled our scheduled October 17 meeting due to COVID pandemic.

Secretary, Lt/C Evelyn Alls reminded everyone about the upcoming informal picnic at Leesylvania State Park on October 24, 2020, from 12 noon until 4: 00 P.M. Individuals must supply their own food and utensils.

Meeting adjourned at 2010

Respectfully submitted,

Lt/C Evelyn Alls, P

Secretary